

## Heritage Heights Community Association

June 15, 2009

Planning Division – Plan Commission Suite LL 100 Municipal Building Madison, WI 53703

Dear Plan Commissioners,

We, the Executive Board of the Heritage Heights Community Association, are writing on behalf of the expansion project that Messiah Lutheran Church, on Cottage Grove Road, has proposed and will be before the Plan Commission in July. Our association met with the church and the developers to see the planned expansion and to discuss its impact on the neighborhood. We feel that the proposed plan is extremely reasonable and will not have a negative impact upon the immediate neighbors, or the neighborhood as a whole.

Many members of the board have received comments of support from members of the association that were not in attendance at the meeting. To our knowledge, there has been no expressed resistance or concerns that would prevent Messiah Lutheran Church from making changes they feel necessary for their growth and development.

The Heritage Heights Community Association fully supports the planned expansion of Messiah Lutheran Church. Our hope would be that the Plan Commission would view this development as a positive move for the Heritage Heights Neighborhood Association and for the eastside in general.

Sincerely.

Heritage Heights Community Association Executive Board

Ted Blazel, President